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The second policy brief in the Institute for Working Families' inclusive, thriving
workforce series makes the case for greater support for pregnant workers.
Nationwide, an estimated 250,000 pregnant workers are denied small
accommodations on the job each year, and an even greater number report that they
are afraid to ask. Without access to paid family leave or temporary disability
insurance, many pregnant women have little choice but to continue working as long as
possible and to return to work quickly following childbirth. An estimated one in four
women are back on the job within two weeks of giving birth. 

"Women who want or need to continue working while pregnant but need small
adjustments should receive them, and we should expand access to paid family and
medical leave" said Erin Macey, Senior Policy Analyst at Indiana Institute for Working
Families. "Otherwise, too many women will continue to face impossible choices
between their health and their family's financial well-being."

Indiana has work to do to improve maternal and child health outcomes. The state
currently ranks 42nd among U.S. states on infant mortality and 47th for maternal
mortality. Continuing to work without accommodations ± especially in physically
demanding jobs that involve prolonged standing, heavy lifting and carrying, shift
work, or irregular schedules ± increases a pregnant woman's risk of preterm birth, a
leading driver of infant mortality. Beyond saving lives, reducing Indiana¶s preterm
birth rate would also yield significant health care cost savings; going from the current
rate of 10.24 percent to the March of Dimes 2020 goal rate of 8.1 percent would
result in 1746 fewer preterm births and save approximately $103 million annually in
healthcare costs. 

State leaders should also increase access to paid family and medical leave. Paid family
and medical leave would provide women who have a high-risk pregnancy the
opportunity to reduce work hours or take a leave of absence if necessary to sustain a
healthy pregnancy. Following childbirth, paid leave allows recovery and bonding time,
improving the health of both mothers and infants. Most other countries and several
others states guarantee the provision of paid leave through a centrali]ed program,
and these approaches can alleviate the sole burden on business or families to absorb
the costs associated with a leave of absence from work.

"In short, policies guaranteeing pregnancy accommodations and paid leave should be
top priorities," said Erin Macey.   

The next brief in the inclusive, thriving workforce series will focus on childcare, and is
scheduled to be released October 17th.  

###



This policy brief and more information about the inclusive, thriving workforce policy
series, including a downloadable one-pager of all five topics, can be found here:
http://incap.org/iiwf/wagegap.html  

 

 


